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Parental Involvement Policy.
We believe that children benefit most from Early Years education and care when parents and the preschool work together in partnership.
Our aim is to support parents as their child’s first and most important educators by involving them in their child’s education in the preschool.

We also aim is to support parents in their own continuing education and personal development.
When we refer to ‘parents’ we mean both mothers and fathers,; these include both natural or birth parents as well as step parents, adoptive parents, same sex parents, primary carers, foster carers and parents who do not live with their children, but have contact with them and paly a part in their lives.

Methods.
We encourage and support parents to play an active part in the preschool by joining the preschool committee.

The committee has responsibility to work alongside with the preschool management. The committee must normally be made up of at least two-thirds family members at the time of election.

We arrange induction sessions for all children joining the preschool, so that parents can meet the staff, become familiar with the setting, and answer any queries they may have. This is also an opportunity for parents to find out about the activities offered and about children’s learning and development and how we record observations, photos and videos etc on the preschool’s online learning journal.

We inform all parents about how the preschool is run through access to written information, emails, teacher2parent text service, newsletters, online journal letters & news, and regular face to face communication.
We issue regular newsletters to parents, informing them of any news, forthcoming events and dates and any other relevant information.

We invite parents to join us for our end of year graduation ceremony.
We ensure on-going dialogue with parents to improve our knowledge of the needs of their child, so we can fully support the child and their families.

We involve the parents in the shared record keeping of their child either formally or informally and ensure parents have access to their child’s online learning journal records (log in details and child’s unique pin no)
We inform parents of children’s progress and wow! Moments through a teacher2parent text or by sending ‘well done’ postcard home.
The Manager and Assistant Manager are available to discuss concerns and progress with parents at a suitable convenient time for both parties, if the parent wishes.

We inform all parents about meetings by including information on newsletters or by using the teacher2parent text service.

We inform all parents of the systems for registering queries, complaints. All parents have access to the preschool’s complaints procedure and can have a copy of this if they so wish.

All policies and procedures are available on the preschool online learning journal.
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